
 

 

Bruce Road Reconstruction Project  
(Skyway to State Route 32) 

 
Monthly Update 

 
Introduction 
 
Following is the first in a series of monthly electronic updates that City staff will provide to property owners, 
businesses, interested organizations, and other stakeholders adjacent to the project. These updates will 
continue throughout the 2024 and 2025 construction seasons to share detailed information regarding the 
progress of the Bruce Road Widening Project (Skyway to State Route 32). If you do not wish to receive these 
updates, you may opt out by sending a quick email with that instruction. Alternatively, if you know of others 
interested in being added to the list, please have them visit the project webpage to sign up to receive regular 
project updates.  City of Chico - Bruce Road Reconstruction Project.  
 
Work Completed 
 
Work on the Bruce Road Widening Project officially commenced on April 22, 2024, with implementation of 
traffic control measures for the first stage of the project, which includes a hard closure on Bruce Road between 
Skyway and E 20th Street, and a hard closure from Concord Ave to Banner Peak in preparation of removal 
and reconstruction of the bridge over Little Chico Creek. Roadway work 

involved the removal of asphalt and 
excavation of the roadway between 
Skyway and E 20th Street in preparation 
for the new Roller Compacted Concrete 
(RCC) roadway. A new storm drain 
trunkline was installed from Fremont 
Street to Bruce Road along what will be 
the future "Webster Road”, as well as 
completion of a new storm drain installed 
along Bruce Road between Skyway and 
E 20th Street. At the new bridge location 
between Concord Ave and Banner Peak, 

where Bruce Road will be elevated approximately 4 feet, a new retaining wall has been constructed north of 
the creek on the east side of Bruce Road. 
 
 
Work Planned for the Coming Month 
 
In the coming weeks, work will continue on the roadway reconstruction with 
the installation of underground utilities. The roadway excavation will be 
completed and graded, and base rock will be placed to support the new 
roadway surfacing. New concrete curb & gutter and median curbs will be 
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installed in preparation for the RCC paving. At Little Chico Creek, environmental clearance has been received 
to install a temporary creek diversion allowing work to begin on the new bridge. The area around the existing 
bridge will soon be cleared of vegetation, and following the creek diversion the existing bridge will be 
demolished and construction of the new bridge piers will begin. 
 
Contact Information 
 
For any questions or concerns, please contact the Capital Project Services Department at 879-6900 or Police 
Dispatch for immediate assistance from 5 PM to 8 AM at 895-4911. For design questions, you can reach Mike 
Cook or Felicia McDowell, Senior Civil Engineer, at 879-6930. For construction issues, contact Justin Seufert, 
Resident Engineer, at (707) 684-1042 or Matt Clarke, Structures Representative, at 966-7469. The contractor, 
Knife River Construction, can be reached through Todd Garman, Project Manager, at 518-5548 or their 24-
hour contact at 864-7420. 
 
 
 
 Please abide by all road closures, while it may be 

tempting to explore the construction, hazards are 
present. 

 Be alert for construction detours and on the lookout 
for conditions to change as work progresses. 

 Obey all construction signs and directions from 
traffic control flaggers.  

 

The City appreciates your patience and understanding 
during the project. Please feel free to contact City staff 
or the contractor should you need additional information. 
The Contractor will notify businesses at least 2 weeks 
prior to the commencement of any construction activities 
that occur directly in front of their property. For more 
information please refer to the City Capital Project 
webpage at City of Chico - Bruce Road Reconstruction 
Project.  
 
 

 
 

 

CONTACT PHONE NUMBERS (Area Code – 530) 
 
Capital Project Services Department              879-6900 
Police Dispatch (use this number for              895-4911 
immediate assistance from 5PM - 8AM) 
 
Design Questions 
Felicia McDowell, Senior Civil Engineer 879-6930 
Paul Rabo, Project Designer                          895-1422 
 
Construction Issues 
Justin Seufert, Resident Engineer (707)684-1042 
Matt Clarke, Structures Representative 966-7469 
 
Knife River Construction (Contractor) 
Todd Garman (Project Manager)                    518-5548 
Knife River 24-hour contractor contact           864-7420 

https://chico.ca.us/Departments/Engineering/Capital-Projects/Bruce-Road-Reconstruction-Project/index.html
https://chico.ca.us/Departments/Engineering/Capital-Projects/Bruce-Road-Reconstruction-Project/index.html
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